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2.7.1 Business planning framework 

Minor changes were documented. 

 Decision: The board approved the business planning framework amendments. 

 2.7.2 Code of conduct – Board of management 

The chief executive confirmed the code of conduct is based on the model code of conduct 
which is agreed between the Scottish Federation of Housing Associations and the Scottish 
Housing Regulator. J Fraser inquired when the code of conduct was last updated. The 
chief executive thought this was circa 2022 and assured Board members, the Association 
signs this on an annual basis . I Jamison commented there was no mention of being found 
guilty of a crime, the chief executive advised it would depend on the crime and this may be 
covered by one of the many headings.  Langstane has followed the model code of conduct 
but will explore whether or not the above forms a loophole in the Association’s 
documentation. 

 Decision: The board approved the code of conduct – Board of Management 

 2.7.3 Code of conduct – Employees 

 Decision: The board approved the code of conduct – Employees. 

 2.8 Board annual review – Summary report 

The Board annual review was presented and was created by the chairperson. In the 
chairperson’s absence, the chief executive confirmed the Association will be seeking two 
new Board members prior to the AGM in September. T Dinozzi questioned the 
requirements for the new Board members and the chief executive explained the skill sets 
of existing Board members are examined and the Association will look to fill those gaps. J 
Gillies confirmed that IT skills were mentioned in the chairperson's review as a skill set 
which is required. 

J Knowles thanked the chairperson for the report and their comments. 

 Decision: The board noted the Board annual review. 

 2.9 Digital signatures proposal 

The director of housing sought approval to shift, in some cases, the way Langstane gets its 
lease agreements signed and wants to adopt more digital signatures. J Fraser queried the 
process for any tenants that are not capable of doing this.  The director of housing 
confirmed where it is not suitable for some tenants, this can still be done on paper. 

There was some confusion among the wording in the proposal. I Jamieson expressed his 
disagreement in removing the face-to-face engagement.  However the chief executive 
confirmed face-to-face engagement will continue. The housing officers will still meet with 
the tenant, however they will have a tablet in front of them to use digital signatures, rather 
than a hard copy document. Once this was made clear to the Board members, this was 
approved. 






